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Rockville Town Council Meeting
Minutes for March 7, 2014
The Rockville Town Council met on March 7, 2014 for the administrative meeting in the Town Hall at noon.  Those in attendance were Josh Sorrels, Steve Waltz, Debra Olson-Winn and Liddy Dowd Wright.    Parke Swaim was absent.

There were no Board requests or public requests to be on the agenda:  

Josh(m)/Debra(2) to approve the minutes from the February 24, 2014 regular meeting.   All voted aye.  Motion carried.   Liddy(m)/Josh(2) to approve March 7, 2014 claims.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Debra(m)/Steve(2) to approve the Additional Appropriation for the Cemetery Fund.  Josh and Liddy opposed.  Steve mentioned that the Additional Appropriation was the “mechanics” of the purchase of the VFW lot.  The Additional Appropriation was “Tabled” until the March 24, 2014 meeting.  Debra mentioned that she has heard unfavorable comments about the purchase of the VFW lot.  

Debra(m)/Liddy(2) to approve $4,974.63 in billing adjustments dated for March 4, 2014 for leak adjustments, small claim payments and billing errors.  

Debra(m)/Liddy(2) to approve the invoice for the volunteer firemen insurance policy renewal .  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  The invoice was “Tabled” in a prior meeting until Josh reviewed the policy. 

Chad distributed a quote for the rental/purchase of a patcher.  More information is needed to make the decision to purchase a patcher.   

Rodney Smith distributed the Monthly Activity report, copies of an Affidavit for 902 N Virginia Street and the schedule (including reserves) for the Covered Bridge Festival.      

Notice was provided by Tom Rohr, NC Parke Community School Corporation, that the Board of School Trustees officially appointed Andy Hayes as the school corporation’s representative to the Rockville Park Board. 

Steve discussed a formal 10-year street repair plan involving the street department in the development which will include repaving and rebuilding.  Also, Steve suggested renting traffic counters for more accurate traffic counts for Howard Avenue.  This information will be useful in re-applying for the INDOT grant.  The first grant application included traffic counts that were calculated manually.   

The meeting format was discussed.  April 14 at 7:00pm and April 28 at Noon meetings were scheduled.  

Debra(m)/Josh(2) to adjourn the meeting.
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